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• Mathematics News 

• Social Sciences Report 

• Wellbeing Webinar 

• RGHS Working Bee 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WELCOME 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
It was a joy to join with the staff at Randwick Girls’ 
High School to celebrate an international event 
last Friday 28 October, as it was the World 
Teachers’ Day. On this day, we joined with other 
educators around the world to celebrate teaching 
as a career and together we remembered once 
again why we went into teaching – to educate the 
next generation! A huge thank you goes to the 
P&C for the scrumptious lunch provided on this 
day, and the parent body for the lovely messages 
for the occasion.  
 
Year 12 

This cohort sat for their last HSC paper on Friday 4 

November. I commend each one of them for their 

hard work and dedication. It has indeed been a 

hectic period of examinations. From here on, I 

know they will enjoy their hard-earned break in 

the next few weeks before they decide their next 

course of action. Any student requiring careers  

 

Principal’s message continued on next page 

 
 
 

 
Year 7 Geography Mapping 

 

 
Year 9 Geography using satellite imagery 
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Principal’s message continued 
 
advice can visit the school and speak to the 

teachers or to the Careers Adviser.   

 

I look forward to meeting the students next Friday 

(11 November) as it is the school’s clearance day. 

On this day students will return any equipment or 

books they have borrowed from the school and 

pay any outstanding fees. The school reference 

will be handed out to students on this day. 

 

LEAP Program 
We welcomed 14 Primary Five students from our 

local Primary Schools on Thursday this week to the 

RGHS inaugural enrichment program. They were 

accompanied by their parents who also attended 

part of the introductory lesson.  Our SRC members 

were on hand to welcome them, and they were 

also taken on a school tour during the day. 

 

 

 

Indeed, it was a delight to witness such 

enthusiasm from the Year 5 students. As 

mentioned before, this is a collaboration program 

involving RGHS teachers guiding these young 

students to hone their communication, 

collaborative and independent skills through an 

enrichment program.  

 

Working Bee 

Please come and join us this Sunday from 9:00 to 

3:00. If you are not able to come for the day, feel 

free to drop in for some of the time. There are 

quite a few jobs to do around the school and we 

would love to see you! 

 
Lucy Andre 
Principal 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The NSW Department of Education has just 
launched a new campaign to promote the teaching 

profession.  
 

The Teaching Opens Doors campaign features a 
number of teachers and students from NSW public 
schools and highlights the ways in which teaching 
opens doors to a number of opportunities within 

and beyond the classroom. You can find out more 
about the campaign at  

 
education.nsw.gov.au/teachingopensdoors 

 



 

   

 

 
 
 
 

t gives me great pleasure to congratulate the 
graduating class of 2022 on the completion of their 
Examinations. The achievement of a Higher School 

Certificate is tremendously important, and they should be 
very proud. As a dedicated group they have actively 
engaged in their learning and community. They have been 
significant role models and have helped us to build a 
positive school culture.  
Year 10 undertook their examinations and demonstrated 
maturity. I encourage all year 10 to maintain that same 
positive attitude and demeanour you’ve had all year and 
carry that through the last term before you step into Year 
11 and fully embrace yourselves as leaders in our school. 
 

Attendance Matters!  
Did you know that attending school every day has 
enormous long-term benefits for our students entire 
lives. It connects students not only to school but also their 
peers and helps build strong relationships with the adults 
that are here to support them. Our school works 
extremely hard to support students to attend school 
every day. You can improve attendance by having a good 
routine, pack your bag each night for the next day, get to 
bed early, eating healthy and most of all, ask for help if 
you need it. 
 

LEAP Leading, Engaging, Accelerating, Pioneering 
This week marked the launch of the RGHS LEAP Program, 
coordinated by Mrs Sander. Students in the LEAP program 
come to RGHS for one day a week for six weeks and 
undertake challenging units designed specifically for their 
ability level. The 2022 program will incorporate cross-
curricular studies in a number of Key Learning Areas with 
a focus on ‘I Can Make a Difference’. The activities will 
extend students beyond the normal curriculum and are 
designed to cater specifically for the educational needs of 
highly and divergently gifted students. The LEAP 
experience is both rich and meaningful as students 
augment their ability to think critically and make 
connection. 
 

World Teachers Day  
World Teachers’ Day provides us with the opportunity to 
thank the RGHS teaching staff for their tireless 
commitment to education. They ensure our students are 
known, value and cared for, and are engaged and 
challenged to continue to learn every day. 
I would like to extend my sincere gratitude to the RGHS 
P&C for the work put into organising the special luncheon 
and messages of appreciation for staff. Thank you! 
 
Regards 
Mrs Reilly 

 
 
 
 

t’s has been a busy start to the term and classes are 
currently finalising assessments in many courses. 
Please be reminded that it is an expectation that 

students' will continue their learning through to the 
end of the term.  
 

Important dates coming up for year groups: 
 

Years 11/12 
Changes to courses have been made. If students would 
like to apply for a flexible start or leave time, they must 
collect an application form from the Deputy Principal's 
office. This form must be signed by a parent and have 
the students' timetable attached. If this process has not 
been followed times may not be approved. 
 

Year 9 into 10 elective choices for 2023: 
A general reminder that elective choices for 2023 are 
due Friday 4 November. Please complete online print 
off choices and have a parent sign them and hand them 
to Ms Jordan (Creative Arts). 
Year 9 Check In assessments will be held in Week 6. 
Reading 
Wednesday 16 November Periods 1-2 (English classes) 
Numeracy 
Friday 18 November Period 1-2 (Maths Classes) 
 

Year 7 
Check in assessments will be held during Weeks 5 and 
6 for Reading and Numeracy. 
 

A general reminder about social media use. It should 
be used in a positive manner and should not be used to 
communicate issues. Parents are advised to monitor 
social media use. Please see below some resources for 
parents to support social media use: 

Parents | eSafety Commissioner 
Find advice for parents and carers to help children 

have safe, enjoyable experiences online. 

www.esafety.gov.au 
 

Just to advise that Dr Chapman will be Relieving Deputy 
Principal from Week 6 through to the end of the term 
in the absence of Mr Rekic. It has been a pleasure to 
relieve in the Deputy Principal chair for the last 5 
weeks. 
 

Regards 
Mrs Roberts 
 

 

I I 
From the Deputies 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.esafety.gov.au%2Fparents&data=05%7C01%7CJULIA.C.JOHNSTONE%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C07e75359edde47e86bb508dabde4fa62%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638031088397927254%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=D6%2Bu4MHp0Y5udFhTC0ncLld8xZ74I2uHETL4MqcrlEw%3D&reserved=0
http://www.esafety.gov.au/


 

   

 

MATHEMATICS NEWS 
 
 
 

Congratulations Year 12 Extension Mathematics class 
2022 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our class worked very hard all year progressing through class work and assignments, motivated by class 
challenge games and fierce competitions. We always looked forward to our double period of mathematics 
which equalled wagon wheels. We all celebrated the end of the year with a class party with our guest of 
honour Ms Posener. We enjoyed the various treats cooked by our talented girls to celebrate the end of a 
very successful year. Best of luck class of 2022.  
 

 
Ms Wong 
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RGHS Excellence in STEM Award 2022 – Lyssa  
 
For the first time this year we established 
an Excellence in STEM Award, inspired by 
the outstanding achievements by an 
exceptional Year 12 student, Lyssa, across 
a large number of STEM HSC subjects. 
 
In particular, Lyssa has been highly 
successful in embedding broad and deep 
knowledge, problem solving and critical 
thinking skills expertise across Extension 1 
Mathematics, Mathematics Advanced, 
Physics, Chemistry and Science Extension. 
 
Her investigation tasks for both 
Mathematics Extension and Mathematics 
Advanced achieved the top grades and her 
Science Extension project was top of the 
course. Lyssa achieved first place in 
Physics, first place in Mathematics 
Advanced, second place in Mathematics Extension 1, first place in Science Extension and second in 
Chemistry. 
 
We are proud the UNSW has agreed to support our award for Excellence in STEM and very excited to present 
this first RGHS Excellence in STEM award to Lyssa Thomas. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



RANDWICK GIRLS’ HIGH SCHOOL 6 

 

Barbie Bungee 8MA1 
Barbie has had many different experiences since she was first seen in 1959. 
She has had more than 150 careers on her resumé – from pilot to police 
officer, registered nurse to rock star, veterinarian to aerobics instructor. This 
week 8MA1 enabled Barbie to experience the thrills of a bungee jump! 
 
In this project, 8MA1 worked in groups to create a bungee jump for a Barbie 
doll. Their objective was to give Barbie the greatest thrill while still ensuring 
that she is safe.  
 
Using mathematical conjecture, collecting experimental evidence and 
graphing of the linear relationship between the length of the cord and the 
distance Barbie drops, 8MA1 found an algebraic rule that predicted the cord 
length required so she should come as close as possible to the ground 
without hitting the floor. 
 
The conjecture was: 
 
I believe that   is the maximum number of rubber bands that will 
allow Barbie to safely jump from a height of 479 cm.  
 
The conjecture will be tested by Barbie attempting a bungee jump from 
the Level 3 flagpole down to the Quad. 
 
Stay tuned - the big competition is to be held next week! 
 
 

New Maths Teacher 
 
The Maths Faculty is very pleased to welcome Mr Rolfe 
Kolbe to our teaching team. 
 
Mr Kolbe has been teaching for 30 years and he is excited 
about joining our Maths and TAS departments. He has 
many links with the school already as both his daughters 
went through RGHS with Tess finishing this year. 
 

Mr Kolbe has been working in roles over the last 12 years 
related to whole school approaches to use of technology 

for learning and training staff and students in this area. He is passionate about maths and technology with a 
big focus on real life applications of content and interdisciplinary approaches. He loves learning and has 
shared and presented at many conferences across Australia. 
 
He has supported with the Girls Inspired To Innovate (GITI) programs for Year 7 and 8 over the last two years 
and he takes on three GITI classes this term alongside his Maths and TAS classes. 
 

You may have seen Mr Kolbe in the Indigenous Garden as a parent and P & C member where he designed 
and built the Garden alongside Ms Hall. He looks forward to continuing with the development of this space 
and others around the school.  
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SOCIAL SCIENCES REPORT 
 

Breaking News 
Congratulations to Mr Ismail and his wife Jessie on the birth of their son on Monday 31 October 

 
Now, continuing with faculty curriculum updates this report focuses upon our work in the Year 7 Geography 
course this year. An integral section of all stages of Geography 7-10 is the use of geographical tools/skills. 
These are used by geographers to assist in the acquisition, processing and communication of geographical 
information. Broadly these tools/skills are categorised under the headings: 
 
 
 

• Maps – in both digital and non-digital forms  

• Fieldwork – has been limited somewhat by 

Covid 

• Graphs and statistics 

• Spatial technologies – interacting with real 

world locations 

• Visual representations – diagrams, images, 

cartoons, symbols, models etc 

 
 
 
 
Various components of these broad categories of skills have been utilised in implementing the content 
areas for Stage 4 Geography this year. These content areas have been: 
 
 
 

• Landscapes and Landforms 

 

• Place and Liveability 

 

• Water in the World 

 

• Interconnections 

 
 
 
 
Stage 4 Assessment items in Semester 2 have included a written report on a water based natural disaster 
incident and an examination integrating both content and geographic skills. 
 
 
Mr James  
Head Teacher 
 

7 Geography Mapping 

9 Geography using satellite imagery 
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   UNION BANK of SWITZERLAND 

Earlier this year, major global financial company UBS invited applications from Year 11 students in public and 
private high schools across NSW for two special programs. These two-day programs at the corporate head 
office in the city sought the best and brightest interested in future careers in finance and banking. They were 
held during the September-October school vacation. Only 45 students were selected for each. The 
application requirements included a detailed CV, a one-page personal statement and a letter of support from 
the School Principal. Randwick Girls’ High students who were studying HSC Economics and Business Studies 
were invited by the Social Sciences Faculty to apply and given assistance with their applications. 
 
The Finance Academy was held on 28 & 29 September and was attended by Jesslyn (Economics) and Leila 
(Economics & Business Studies) 
 
“In the Finance Academy, conducted each day from 8.30am till 5pm, the course consisted of activities & 
discussions with employees and external contributors. We learnt about global investment and the role of 
UBS. We were able to make new friends and gain an insight into career opportunities while mixing with 
employees and cadets during canape functions. 
 
Particularly memorable was an interactive case study regarding a major recent acquisition involving Sydney 
Airport. This excellent project enabled us to work in teams and think constructively about the decision 
making processes necessary. We experienced first hand the nature of the advisory role of UBS and were 
guided by the board members involved in the final decisions. We were also able to meet Ross Gittins, the 
Economics editor of the Sydney Morning Herald. Ross writes weekly Economics opinion columns and he 
shared with us his career path and what is involved in his research and seeking of current information.    
 
Overall this was an incredible experience that we thoroughly enjoyed and learnt so much from.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Leila & Jesslyn with Ross Gittins (SMH Economics Editor)          Mr James with Ross many years ago 
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Young Woman’s Leadership Academy 
 
The Young Woman’s Leadership Academy was held on 5 & 6 October and was attended by Cassiopeia 
(Economics & Business Studies) whose report follows. 
 
 “I was very privileged to be one of the 45 Year 11 students across NSW to participate in The Young Women’s 
Leadership Academy held by UBS. This was an invaluable experience for me. My previous exposure to the 
world of finance and banking was limited to Economics and Business Studies classrooms . The academy 
provided an overview of various markets, concepts and sectors including that of Global Wealth 
Management, Asset Management and Investment Banking. I met leaders of UBS including CEO Ralph Hamers 
and Australian Head of UBS Alison Telfer. The important philosophy reinforced was Make your luck, don’t 
hesitate to signal ambition and be clear about what you want and what skills you bring. UBS equipped me 
with rare insights and the knowledge needed to pursue a career in the competitive world of finance. 
Importantly to me, I now know the career goal that I will work towards during my ongoing secondary and 
tertiary studies. We received morning and afternoon tea, as well as lunch on each day and received a goodie 
bag containing a drink bottle, pens and a note pad. Aside from being an educational experience, I also had 
the chance to meet girls my age from different schools. I have maintained these contacts. It was great to be 
surrounded by people with the same interests and passion as me. My favourite event was the canapé 
function where we networked with UBS employees. CEO Ralph Hamers visited UBS Australia for the first 
time during the program. After his speech I did not hesitate to be the first to approach him and receive 
mentorship from him. The UBS Young Women’s Leadership Academy was a formative experience that I am 
grateful to have had the chance to attend. With utmost respect, I thank Mr James for facilitating this 
opportunity.” 
 

 
 
 
Jesslyn, Leila and Cassiopeia  
Year 12 2023 
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Civics and Citizenship Program 
 

  
Congratulations to Ruby who was 
selected to participate in the Civics 
and Citizenship program! We are very 
proud of Ruby to be representing 
Randwick Girls' High School at such an 
important event. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

”The Civics and Citizenship program was an amazing opportunity to learn 
more about the Australian democratic system and issues facing the 
future of our democracy. The day began with an introduction to NSW 
parliament house with a tour of both the Legislative Assembly and 
Legislative Council and explanation of the procedures in each house. We 
then joined the zoom with all the other states and were officially 
welcomed to the program by Dr Michele Bruniges, the Secretary of the 
Department of Education. This was followed by three engaging keynote 
speakers who spoke on the topic of the day of whether Australia should 
have compulsory voting. The first keynote speaker Emeritus Professor 
Judith Brett introduced us to the history of compulsory voting in 
Australia and the impact that things like the secret ballot have made on 
universal democratic processes. Professor Christine Wallace then 
presented some of the arguments for and against compulsory voting and 
Professor Mark Evans introduced us to voting procedures in other 
democracies. After hearing from the amazing speakers, we got into 
smaller groups to discuss our opinions on the topic. This was an amazing 
opportunity to get to know other students from schools across NSW and 
have smaller discussions about what the topic means to us. We then 
came back together and were given the opportunity to present our ideas 
to the whole group. After everyone had presented their ideas, we were 
asked to vote on the topic with an overwhelming majority voting in 
favour of keeping compulsory voting. Finally, the program closed with a 
communique being presented to the President of the Senate, the Hon 
Sue Lines. Overall, the program was an amazing opportunity and really 
interesting opportunity to discuss and debate a topic that has the 
potential to change the future of Australian politics.” 
 
Ruby (Year 10) 
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Wellbeing Webinar 
 

We at Randwick Girls’ High School are passionate about catering for student welfare and working alongside 
parents and guardians to put in place support for our learners.   
 

As the only medical research institute in Australia to investigate mental health across the lifespan, Black 
Dog Institute aims is to create a mentally healthier world for everyone.  
 

Black Dog Institute is offering a useful workshop focusing on teens mental health. It is designed to equip 
families with useful information regarding student wellbeing, as well as depression and anxiety and when 
to seek help for children in need. The presentation is online and all details, including how to register for 
those that are interested can be found below. 

 
  
 
 
 
 

 
Free online webinar for parents presented by Black Dog Institute: 
Navigating your Teen's Mental Health 
 
When: 15 November 2022 12:00 PM Where: Zoom, online 
How: Register at this link:  https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_mNB9Jfj3QqqOCb8e6pH1Og 
 

OR 
 

When: 14 December 2022 7:00 PM  Where: Zoom, online 
How: Register at this link:  https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_mGS4tGGUSdqWA2Ez_A36uQ 
 
Information from Black Dog Institute: 
Normal mood swings or clinically depressed –can you tell the difference? Understanding mental health is a 
minefield for many of us, but that’s where we can help. Our presentation developed by experts has been 
designed to help you answer questions like this and gives you the knowledge and practical advice to: 

• Identify depression from normal mood swings 
• Understand the types of mental health concerns 
• Recognise the symptoms of depression and anxiety 
• Know when professional help is needed 
• Understand the range of treatment options 
• Have open, meaningful conversations 
• Spot and monitor the warning signs 

 
Our free, 45-minute sessions are presented by community members with lived experience of mental 
illness. The presenters speak from the heart, sharing their personal story as well as our expert knowledge. 

• This presentation is held completely online. 

• We will provide a link to the webinar upon registration, 24 hours and 1 hour before the start 
time. 

• This webinar requires a computer and stable internet connection 
Ms Garcia 
Relieving Head Teacher Wellbeing 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fwebinar%2Fregister%2FWN_mNB9Jfj3QqqOCb8e6pH1Og&data=05%7C01%7Cjessica.garcia8%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cff431d3c46c249e7de5308dabd15f5b1%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638030199253327983%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=f2LRTduJpkLwj%2FvPJHEe5nIhs9xXKjikZfRdJFOk5FQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fwebinar%2Fregister%2FWN_mGS4tGGUSdqWA2Ez_A36uQ&data=05%7C01%7Cjessica.garcia8%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cff431d3c46c249e7de5308dabd15f5b1%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638030199253327983%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1FIEx35arDGmdm2GNLaae%2BUAFOhF6nxWLteTJjS7Qek%3D&reserved=0
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Vaping in young people 
E-cigarettes, or vapes, are not safe for young people. They come in many shapes and sizes and can be hard to spot as 
they can look like everyday items including highlighters, pens or USB memory sticks. 
 
Key vaping facts 
• Many vapes contain nicotine. Nicotine can cause long-lasting negative effects on young people’s brain 

development, including impaired learning ability and altered mood, and can increase the risk of depression and 
anxiety. 

• Vapes can contain the same harmful chemicals found in cleaning products, nail polish remover, weed killer and 
bug spray, which can lead to serious lung diseases. 

• Young people who vape are three times as likely to take up smoking cigarettes. 
 
The law around selling vapes 
It is illegal to sell vapes to anyone under the age of 18 years. Young people often purchase vapes online, from retail 
stores, or from friends and contacts on social media. You can report suspected illegal sales of vapes to  
NSW Health or by calling the Tobacco Information Line on 1800 357 412. 
 
Talk to your child about vaping 
It’s important to take the time to talk to your child about the risks of vaping. Try to start the conversation in a relaxed 
easy-going way, and remember your goal is to have a conversation, not deliver a lecture. Importantly, get the facts at: 
www.health.nsw.gov.au/vaping 
 

 

Vaping – what parents and carers need to know 
Thursday, 10 November 2022 

7:00–8:00 pm AEDT 

 

P&C Federation is co-hosting this webinar with NSW Health and the NSW Department of Education to help 
parents and carers understand more about the facts on the health risks of e-cigarette use (vaping). You will 
learn about where to find more information including the NSW Government’s Do you know what you’re 
vaping? campaign and Vaping Toolkit 
 

Read more and register now  

Rewarding Excellence in Teaching 
Wednesday, 16 November 2022 
7:00-7:30 pm AEDT 
P&C Federation is co-hosting this webinar with the Department of Education to give parents and carers the 
opportunity to hear about the Rewarding Excellence in Teaching project and how you can be involved in the 
consultation process. 
  
The Rewarding Excellence in Teaching project aims to recognise excellence in classroom teaching and strengthen the 
practice of teacher colleagues, as well as making the profession more attractive to those who are considering 
pursuing teaching as a career. 
  
The Department is currently developing the project through consultation with a wide range of stakeholders and 
educational partners from now until the end of November 2022. 

 

Read more and register now  

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.nsw.gov.au%2Ftobacco%2FPages%2Flet-us-know-reports-complaints.aspx&data=05%7C01%7CJULIA.C.JOHNSTONE%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfa80464d7a20400fe48808dab60b1e46%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638022456112177002%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AbNFJAhBqgY%2BjI1SqA5KovhKdz967So2DcI5uE6QgIU%3D&reserved=0
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/vaping
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/vaping
https://www.pandc.org.au/vaping-webinar/
https://www.pandc.org.au/rewarding-excellence-in-teaching-webinar/




We acknowledge and pay respect to the past, present and future Traditional Custodians and Elders of this nation and the

continuation of cultural, spiritual and educational practices of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.

Dear parents of the RGHS P&C,

Thank you so much for thinking of us last Friday.
Your kind words and generous lunch were very
much appreciated by staff at Randwick Girls'
High School.

Your gestures make us feel very special and
proud to be your children's teachers.

Kind regards

Lucy Andre
on behalf of staff at RGHS.

Thank you to everyone who wrote messages of
support to our fabulous teachers for World
Teachers' Day!  The staff were thrilled with the
recognition and through your generosity we
raised over $700 to spend on another 
 initiative at the end of term. 

A big thanks again to our amazing teachers! 

NEWS

Follow us!

https://www.facebook.com/

RandwickGirlsPandC

randwickgirlshighschool@

pandcaffiliate.org.au

P&C membership/donations:

RGHS P&C Assoc

BSB 032-257

A/C 546443

VAPING - what parents
need to know | Thu 10 Nov

P&C Federation is co-hosting this upcoming
webinar with NSW Health and the NSW
Department of Education to help parents and
carers understand more about the facts on the
health risks of e-cigarette use (vaping). Learn
about where to find more information,
including the NSW Government’s ‘Do you know
what you’re vaping?’ campaign and Vaping
Toolkit. Thursday, 10 November 2022, 7:00-
8:00pm Register:
https://www.pandc.org.au/vaping-webinar

MORE THAN THANKS

https://www.facebook.com/RandwickGirlsPandC
https://www.pandc.org.au/vaping-webinar/?_zs=TDrhm&_zl=nu6M2
https://www.facebook.com/RandwickGirlsPandC
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/vaping
https://www.pandc.org.au/vaping-webinar


mixing, filling and moving cement (gaps in east wall)- Queen's Jubilee tree planting and surrounding

design 

measure, cut and sand timber for fence

drilling / helping mount up-cycled donated whiteboards to outdoor classroom walls 

weeding of garden and surrounding areas

help paint upper wall (base coat)

fill the new corrugated planters with soil in preparation for the new veggie garden (launching 2023)

continuation of planting natives from Randwick Nursery 

mulch runs (wheel barrow) 

end of day tidy up

Please join us this Sunday 6th November for our annual RGHS Working Bee! Parents, carers, students

and staff are invited to pop-in between 09:00 and 15:00 to lend a hand in finalising our Indigenous

Sustainable Garden and participate in the creation of two new garden spaces including the Veggie Garden

and Queen's Jubilee garden funded by grants organised by the P&C. 

We have been working towards designing, planning and developing an Indigenous Sustainable Garden and

learning space for our school community as a part of our NSW Sustainable School Project. In 2022, we

created the foundations with the help of many volunteers from our school community. Year 8 GITI

students have been working throughout the year to develop and design ways to turn the area into an

interactive e-learning space through the design of signage and infographic media to be linked through the

use of QR codes which we are excited to embed and share. 

This Sunday we are having a working bee with the aim to complete a whole host of jobs including: 

On the day we will have staff and students to help as well as some lunch and refreshments kindly prepared

by Mr Cheng. We would love to see you there, even if it's just for an hour or so. Please register your

availability for you and/or your daughter(s) below. We are also hoping to source some equipment.

Registration:

https://forms.gle/zZmRkGPBDVNYFoVd8

A huge thank you to Rolfe Kolbe and Leanne Bergan so far for all their help, time and effort in organising

the event!

Any question please email our co-ordinator Ali Hall on: alexandra.hall14@det.nsw.edu.au

NEWS

https://forms.gle/zZmRkGPBDVNYFoVd8


We acknowledge and pay respect to the past, present and future Traditional Custodians and Elders of this nation and the

continuation of cultural, spiritual and educational practices of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.

32 Banners (stretched canvas wood frame
2mx1m)
6 Door Frames (replicate existing set)
Create wheel frames for existing doors
5 tables for the tea party in Alice in
wonderland
The Story Door (oversized door
structure/house

We are currently looking for a couple of
committed volunteers to run the set construction
and painting working bees for the school show.

The role involves communicating with the Artistic
Director, Producer and Technical Director, set up
and pack up of MPC and coordinating volunteer
teams to create set items, providing help and
guidance where necessary.

Set design is usually done as a team or by the
technical director but that is something you can
manage as well if desired. This role is mostly a
practice in project management and while skills
in woodworking and/or painting would be helpful,
they are not a necessity.

The working bees are run every Saturday at the
school but this could be split between multiple
coordinators. Open to any adult in the Randwick
Boys and Randwick Girls school community -
parents, teachers, community members, ex-
students etc. Some of the set props to be
completed:

Please contact KYLIE.FAGAN@det.nsw.edu.au

NEWS

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3M9JSKM

CLOSEast is seeking anonymous respondents
to this survey (less than 9 min to complete)
relating to the funding of, and access to, public
education in Sydney’s Eastern Suburbs.

THE SHOW - help needed

Please join us in the Library (or via Zoom) for
the final meeting of 2022. We will meet on-site
in the RGHS Library. P&C will provide light
refreshments. We hope to see you there! 

NEXT P&C MEETING MON 21 NOV

mailto:KYLIE.FAGAN@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3M9JSKM


NEWMARKET RANDWICK

Parents & carers of Randwick Girls' High School, Randwick Boys' High School
& Rainbow St Public School are invited to hear from guest speakers CBUS

Property about the latest Newmarket development

School Community Info Session

Tuesday 8 November | 6pm
Randwick Boys' High School Library

please register: https://forms.office.com/r/8K4xvrhrXw

https://forms.office.com/r/8K4xvrhrXw

